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Environmental Assessment Bulletin 

The Honourable Charlene Johnson, Minister of Environment and Conservation, has 
announced the following events relative to Part 10 Environmental Assessment of the 
Environmental Protection Act. 

 
UNDERTAKINGS RELEASED: 
 
Mary’s Harbour Crab Processing Facility (Reg 1508) 
Proponent: Labrador Fishermen’s Union Shrimp Company Limited (LFUSC) 
 
Northern Labrador 5 Year Operating Plan Forest District 23 (2008-2012)  
Proponent: Newfoundland and Labrador Forest Service (Reg. 1506) 
 
Tommy’s Pond ATV Trail (Reg. 1499) 
Proponent: Mr. Randy Adams 
 
Rocky Harbour Cottage Development Plan, Amendment No. 4 (Reg. 1490) 
Proponent: Dept. of Environment and Conservation, Land Management Division 
 
This undertaking was released from environmental assessment subject to the following 
condition: 
 

• A minimum 30 meter undisturbed vegetated buffer must be maintained between 
the proposed cottage development area and any water body. 

 
Labrador, Hutton Garnet Beaches – South Beach Bulk Sampling (Reg.1486) 
Proponent: Freeport Resources Inc. 
 
This undertaking was released from environmental assessment subject to the following 
conditions: 
 

• Bulk sampling shall not proceed until a bird survey verifies that shorebirds are not 
nesting at the site; and, 

 

• A Work Plan must be approved by the Department of Natural Resources, Mineral 
Lands Division and the Nunatsiavut Government prior to the commencement of 
the bulk sampling program.  

 
For further information on the environmental assessment process, please contact the 
Director of Environmental Assessment at (709) 729-4211 or toll-free: 
1-800-563-6181 or by mail to: 
 
 



Director, Environmental Assessment Division 
Department of Environment and Conservation 
West Block, Confederation Building 
P.O. Box 8700, St. John's, NL, A1B 4J6 
  
Environmental assessment information is on the department Web site at 
http://www.gov.nl.ca/env. 
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